
Notice of Motion 

 

I, Counsellor Peter Petty, wish to move that Council conduct a survey to determine the 

uptake of a bin collection service on the Billirimba Road, Tenterfield. This survey is proposed 

to start at the intersection of Scrub Road and Billirimba Road to Steinbrook Hall.  

The survey would seek information regarding the residence of this area agreeing to a bin 

service or not.  

Background: 

I feel with this closer settlement of blocks within a 5km radius of the central business district 

that bin collection would be of a great benefit to our Shire. This service would increase our 

revenue within our waste department and be supported of our recycling within our Shire. 

This service is already provided to residents on Dam Lane, which runs off Billirimba Road and 

has been for some time. 

One of the foreseeable risks of this proposal is large, heavy trucks being used on the 

Billirimba Road and the potential wear and tear due to the increased traffic. There are 

currently other heavy vehicles being used and this additional weekly service is not expected 

to impact greatly. The expected benefits for the residents on the road far outweigh the 

negative impact on infrastructure.  

 

Thank you for considering this Notice of Motion. 

 

Counsellor Peter Petty  


